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Board Order  

ABP-305392-19 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2019 

Planning Authority: South Dublin County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number: SD19A/0202 

 

 

APPEAL by Eurobin Limited care of H.K. O’Daly and Associates of 

Kingswood, Naas Road, Clondalkin, Dublin against the decision made on the 

14th day of August, 2019 by South Dublin County Council to refuse 

permission. 

 

 

Proposed Development: Retention of change of use of premises to self-

storage facility, 40 shipping containers used as storage units, 10 metre length 

of 2.6-metre high palisade fencing in west boundary, sign on Unit 40, sign at 

roadside entrance and 2.2-metre high security gate and fence at entrance. All 

at Clonacoole, Naas Road, Clondalkin, Dublin.  

 

Decision 

 

REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance 

with the reasons and considerations set out below. 
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Matters Considered 

 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by 

virtue of the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made 

thereunder, it was required to have regard. Such matters included any 

submissions and observations received by it in accordance with statutory 

provisions.  

 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

1. The development proposed for retention would lead to an increase in 

traffic turning movements onto and off a busy slip road linking with the 

National Primary Road (N7) along which traffic travels at up to the 

maximum speed limit.   The access to the site via this slipway is 

substandard in that it lacks adequate vision splays in each direction.  

The proposed development would, thereby, endanger public safety by 

reason of traffic hazard and would be contrary to the proper planning 

and sustainable development of the area. 
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2. The development proposed for retention consisting of the location of 

shipping containers for use for storage purposes on a visually prominent 

and poorly landscaped site which is clearly visible from the adjacent 

National Primary Route (N7) would constitute haphazard development 

and would seriously injure the visual amenities of the area by reason of 

visual dominance at this location.  Furthermore, the development 

proposed for retention would contravene Objective ET3, Objective 5 of 

the South Dublin County Development Plan 2016-2022 which seeks to 

ensure that all business parks and industrial areas are designed to the 

highest architectural and landscaping standards and would set an 

undesirable precedent for similar development in the area.  The 

development proposed for retention would, therefore, be contrary to the 

proper planning and sustainable development of the area.      

 

 

Terry Prendergast 

Member of An Bord Pleanála 

duly authorised to authenticate 

the seal of the Board. 

 

Dated this            day of                      2020. 

 


